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48th Police Precinct Council Meeting Minutes 
March 27, 2018 

48th Police Precinct 
Claudette Coles, Law Enforcement Committee Chairperson 

 
 
Captain Brown stated the following statistics: 

 Overall crime rates within a 28 day period has increased by 11%.   

 The homicide, rape, grand larceny auto crime rates are at 18%. 
It was notified that the rape crimes are occurring by an individual that the victims knows 
or by the victim’s family members.   
We were also notified that the grand larceny auto crime rates increased.  

 The robbery crime rates has decreased.  

 The year to present crime rates has decreased to 18%.  

 The homicide rates within a 28 day period is at 1%.  
 

We were advised not to leave any valuables in our vehicles including the glove compartment.   
 
We were informed that there was a hit-and-run on March 19, 2018 in front of 4419 Third Avenue 
that killed an individual and injured another. 

 
Mrs. Tona announced that she recently opened a restaurant at 806 East Tremont Avenue.  
 
We were also informed that the 48th Police Precinct has a Twitter (@NYPD48pct) and Facebook 
(www. facebook.com/NYPD48pct) account. Please visit their social media pages to be notified 
and stay connected.  
 
The next 48th Police Precinct Council meeting will be held on April 24, 2018 at the 48th Police 
Precinct. This meeting will cover fire safety prevention. If you have any questions or need any 
additional information, please call (718) 299-3900.  
               
 

 
On March 25, 2018, I attended the Happy Land 28th Anniversary Memorial Mass.  
 
On April 2, 2018, I attended the Executive Committee meeting.  
 

  
 Honorable Ritchie Torres,          Honorable Rafael Salamanca, 
 City Council Member, 15th Council District     City Council Member, 17th Council District 
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Law Enforcement Committee Meeting 
Monday, March 26, 2018 

Claudette Coles, Committee Chairperson  
 
 
The Law Enforcement Committee met on Monday, March 26, 2018 at the Bronx Community 
Board #6’s district office located at 1932 Arthur Avenue, Room 403-A. At this meeting the 
following members were present: Margarita Espinosa and Lanell Gadernhire.   
 
The following item was discussed: 
 

 Discussion on the upcoming Neighborhood Policing and Safety Meetings.  
 

The committee was informed the about the upcoming Neighborhood Policing and Safety 
Meetings. These meeting are held by NYPD officers who are serving in our community to 
discuss public safety problems in our neighborhoods. The Neighborhood Coordination Officers 
(NCOs) serve as liaisons between the police and the community. They were given more time 
and opportunity to collaborate with the residents in identifying and solving local problems and 
crime. These meetings are held to hear from a broad range of voices about what it will take to 
make all the residents of our neighborhood feel safe and secure.  
 
Below please find the Neighborhood Policing and Safety Meetings information: 
 
Sector C – Bathgate and Bronx Park South  
Meeting Date Thursday, March 29, 2018 
Meeting Time: Doors open at 5:30 PM for refreshments. Meeting start time is 6:30 PM.  
Meeting Site: Silver Leaf Community Room, 480 East 176th Street 
 
Sector D – West Farms and Bronx Park South  
Meeting Date: Wednesday, March 28, 2018 
Meeting Time: Doors open at 6:00 PM for refreshments. Meeting start time is 6:30 PM.  
Meeting Site: Lambert Houses Community Room, 1005 East 179th Street  
 
 

 
 
 

The Law Enforcement Committee will meet next at 6:30PM on Wednesday, April 18, 2018 
at the Bronx Community Board #6’s  district office at 1932 Arthur Avenue, Room 403-A. 
 


